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The Metro Nashville Council took a unanimous step toward easing the city’s housing crisis
by approving a resolution that will provide short-term rental assistance to people
experiencing homelessness. The move comes through a $250,000 grant from the United
States Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD), aimed at helping vulnerable
Nashvillians take their first step toward stable housing.

The program, managed by the city’s Office of Homeless Services, is designed to cover up to
$2,000 per applicant. This amount can go toward a first month’s rent and any necessary
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deposits, helping eliminate one of the biggest barriers unhoused individuals face when
trying to secure a place to live.

While the financial aid is a one-time payment, city officials hope it serves as a vital bridge to
longer-term stability for those who are ready to leave the streets or shelters behind.

To qualify, individuals must already be registered in the Homeless Management Information
System, a national database used to track services provided to the unhoused. From there,
they must be placed in the Coordinated Entry system, a tool that connects people to
housing resources based on their specific needs and situations.

Metro Council members praised the initiative, noting the importance of addressing
homelessness not just with emergency shelter, but with real, tangible pathways to
permanent housing.

“This program isn’t a long-term solution by itself,” one council member said, “but it’s a
meaningful start. By removing upfront costs like deposits and first month’s rent, we’re
removing a major hurdle for people who are trying to rebuild their lives.”

Nashville, like many cities across the U.S., has faced a growing homelessness problem in
recent years, worsened by rising housing costs and a lack of affordable rental units. While
the $250,000 grant may only assist a limited number of individuals, local leaders see it as a
valuable tool in a broader effort to reduce homelessness across the city.

The Office of Homeless Services encourages eligible individuals to work with their case
managers to ensure they are properly entered into the required systems and positioned to
receive assistance once it becomes available.

“This is about giving people a chance,” a spokesperson from the office said. “A place to stay
can be the difference between staying in the cycle of homelessness and starting fresh.”

With this new program, Nashville joins other cities in using targeted funding to create small
but meaningful impacts, one person, one apartment, and one opportunity at a time.


